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United States Power Squadrons is America’s Boating Club®  

Membership Newsletter - Volume 22 Issue 10 

DISTRICT 20 

SKOKIE VALLEY SAIL 

AND POWER  

October Dinner Meeting 
Sunday October 23rd at 3 PM 

Sal and Tony’s Italian Restaurant 
48 Raupp Blvd in Buffalo Grove 

 
Located on the Buffalo  

Grove Golf Course 
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A  MESSAGE FROM OUR COMMANDER 

America’s Boating 
Club North Shore 
2022-2023 Bridge 

COMMANDER 
 Cdr Tony Palazzo, AP  630-347-6586 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 P/C Frank D’Amico, AP 224-238-7372 
 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 
P/C Ron Zingler, AP-IN  847-634-3806 
 

SECRETARY 
P/D/C Karen D’Amico, AP 224-238-7372 
 

TREASURER 
Lt/C Sue Anthony, P  224-402-3107 
 

EDUCATION OFFICER 
Lt/C James E. Soyka, SN-CN 847-635-6239 
 

ASSISTANT EDUCATION OFFICER 
1st Lt Joe Paldo, P  847-255-9158 
 

IMMEDIATE PAST COMMANDER 
  D/C Richard Davidson, SN 847-295-8845 
  

ELECTED MEMBERS AT LARGE 
   Lt Ray Adam   630-347-3495 
     Lt Dave Anthony, P  224-402-3107 
 Lt Gail Sidman, AP  847-726-7309 

 

 
    October is here. We are all scheduling our haul out 
dates. Now all the work of preparing the boats for win-
ter storage starts. And the process will soon start all 
over again in April. The boating season went by very 
fast this year.  
 
It was good to see everyone at our September Dinner 
Meeting at Buca Di Beppo on September 18th. The 
food was great and the portions were very large. We 
had a great turn out with 20 or so attendees. It was a 
lot of fun and it was great to see everyone. District 
Commander Richard Davidson briefed us on upcom-
ing changes to the United States Power Squadron. 
National has approved bylaw changes that give squad-
rons and districts the option to simplify offices and 
committees. It seems there is little to no changes un-
less we adopt them. He also reminded us that there is 
a District Conference coming up on October 28th and 
29th.  Rooms are available and need to be reserved. 
We will have a hospitality suite on Friday night so we 
hope to see everyone at the D20 conference.  
 
Our October Dinner meeting will be in Buffalo Grove at 
Tony’s Italian Restaurant on October 23

rd
, with cock-

tails at 3:00 pm and dinner at 4:00 pm. Please contact 
Ron Zingler at 847-634-3806 before October 15th to 
reserve your spot. Ron and Joanne do a great job or-
ganizing these dinner meetings so let’s take ad-
vantage of a great dinner and enjoy the comradery. 
Please see this month issue of Running Lights for 
more information. 
 
We were sorry to hear recently that we lost another 
very active member of our Squadron. P/C Mr. Dick 
Hughes SN. Dick was always lending a helpful hand 
when needed. I spent a lot of time at his real-estate 
office while attending Power Squadron classes. Dick 
donated his time and offices in Prospect Heights Illi-
nois, for all our Squadron classes. My favorite part of 
the classes was sharing stories of his adventures be-
fore class. Especially the in depth descriptions of his 
diesel engine conversion on his gas powered boat, so 
he could do Americas Great Loop. I believe he did 
Americas Great Loop multiple times. Dick has traveled 
over 20,000 nautical miles on the water. He was a very 
experienced captain. He attended last year’s Novem-
ber Meeting and he was so energetic and full of life. 
He was a very generous individual. He will be missed. 

America’s Boating Club® 
and logo are trademarks  

of the United States Power 
Squadrons® 

 —Cdr. Tony Palazzo, AP 
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Mark Your Calendar 

  
  

2 

  
  

Wed 

November 2022 
Executive Board/Bridge Meeting, 1900 

  
  

Zoom meeting, see page 8 

10 Thurs Cruise Planning Meeting Ron Zingler, 847-634-3806 

13 Sun November Anniversary Dinner Meeting Dover Straits, Mundelein, see below 

15 Tues Publication Deadline—Running Lights Karen D’Amico (224-238-7372) 

  
  

5 

  
  

Wed 

October 2022 
Executive Board/Bridge Meeting, 1900 

  
  

Zoom meeting, see page 8 

15 Sat Publication Deadline—Running Lights Karen D’Amico (224-238-7372) 

23 Sun October Dinner Meeting Sal and Tony’s, Buffalo Grove, see page 7 

28-29 Fri-Sat D20 Fall Conference Bloomington-Normal, IL, see page 6 

Our Anniversary dinner meeting will take us to the shores of 

Dover Straits in Mundelein.  Better known for their fresh fish, 

they also serve a variety of American fare. 

 

We have been successful with order from the menu 

recently, so we will try the same at one of our favor-

ite locations.  Separate checks. 

November Anniversary Meeting 

Sunday 13 November at 3 PM 

Dover Straits 

890 E. US Highway 45 

Mundelein, IL 60060 

www.doverstraits.com 

RSVP to Ron Zingler 

by November 6th   

zingleron@comcast.net 

847.634.3806  

mailto:zingleron@comcast.net
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Christine March 
& Marilyn Calfa 

Sue Palazzo, Marilyn Calfa, Joanne Zingler, Christine March 
Tony Palazzo, Jim Soyka, Dave Anthony, Ron Zingler 

Sue Anthony & 
Marilyn Calfa 

Deb & Ray Adam 

Rich Davidson, Rich Barta, Jim Soyka 

Larry March, Richard Calfa, Frank D’Amico 

Tony’s  Dinner 
(and Lunch) 
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SVPS 2022 Event & Cruising Schedule 

When Event Location Host 
October 23 

Sunday 
Member Meeting Sal & Tony’s, Buffalo Grove Ron Zingler 

October 28-29 D20 Fall Conference Bloomington-Normal, IL Mid Illini Squadron 

November 13 
Sunday 

Anniversary Dinner Dover Straits, Mundelein Ron Zingler 

December 11 
Sunday 

Commander’s Holiday 
Party 

Buffalo Grove Commander 

We are seeking a     
Membership chairperson 
to assist with onboard-
ing new members and 

driving awareness about 
member benefits. 

Contact Ron Zingler if you’re interested  
zingleron@comcast.net 

 

CAPTAIN 
AHAB’S QUIZ 

Tom Clark, AP, Contributing Editor 
Courtesy of Perchant Publishing 

(see answer on back page) 

To avoid damaging effects of prolonged sun and ultra-
violet rays to your boat’s compass ____, place your 
favorite cap over it when securing the boat. 

Catherine Westphal 2007    15 yrs 
Marilyn Calfa 2003 19 yrs 
Carol Cleave 1982 41 yrs 
 

Congratulations on reaching another milestone      
with the squadron. We appreciate your support!  

Cdr Tony Palazzo, AP 

October Anniversaries 

Cruise Planning Meeting 
Thursday Nov 10 at 7 PM 

 
Everyone is welcome!  Bring your ideas 

and help us plan the cruises and other 
events for the schedule next year. 

 
Hosted by Ron & Joanne Zingler 

1307 Green Knolls Dr 
Buffalo Grove, IL 
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October Dinner Meeting 
Sunday October 23rd 

 
Sal and Tony’s Italian Restaurant 

48 Raupp Blvd in Buffalo Grove 
 

Located on the Buffalo Grove Golf 
Course. The food is awesome and you will 
not be disappointed (if you have eaten at 
Mumbo’s this is the same owner).  Tony is 

looking forward to meeting you and   

sharing his home-style cooking.  

Cocktails: 3:00 PM 
Dinner: 4:00 PM 
Order from the Menu 
https://salandtonysitalian.com/ 

RSVP to Ron Zingler 
847-634-3806 
zingleron@comcast.net 
By October 15th 

New Class:  Save a Life – Learn CPR 
 

Cardiopulmonary resuscitation (CPR) is an emer-
gency lifesaving procedure performed when the heart stops beating. CPR can dou-
ble or triple the chances of survival after cardiac arrest. This important skill is one 
that everyone should know. Learning the basics can be empowering and it is some-
thing you will remember throughout your lifetime. 

An American Heart Association Heartsaver class has been scheduled for our Skok-
ie Valley members on Saturday, November 5, 2022 from 9:00 AM to 12 Noon. The 
class will be held at the Mount Prospect  Fire Station #14 located at 2000 E. Ken-
sington Rd., Mt. Prospect, IL. 

The class will cover recognition and emergency resuscitation techniques for heart 
attack, cardiac arrest, strokes and airway obstruction in adults, children and infants. 
The class will also cover the use of automated external defibrillators (AED).  Upon 
completion, a certificate will be awarded valid for 2 years. 

To register for the CPR Class, contact Sarah Gonet @ 847-870-5660. The registra-
tion fee is  $45/person payable by cash or check on the class date. Checks should 
be made payable to the Village of Mt. Prospect. 

~Jim Soyka SEO 
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60/19 

   1134 N. Main Street 
   Algonquin, IL 60102 

57/23 

October Executive Committee Meeting:  Wed Oct 5th at 7:00 pm Central 
 

Zoom Meeting ID: 868 1184 8950, Passcode: 039527    
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86811848950?pwd=cVY2YXF1dGpNS05mZGVVVGJ0ckxOdz09  

Dial by your location :  +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)  
One tap mobile :  +13126266799,,86811848950#,,,,*039527# US (Chicago)  

The BOC Program 
 

Submitted by Rich Davidson, SN 
Commander, District 20 

 
It took me seven and a half years to reach Educa-
tional Achievement, that is, take every grade and 
elective course to become a Senior Navigator.  I 
figured I was done, other than teaching classes.  
Then came the Boat Operator Certification (On the 
Water Training) program.  When I saw people 
with letters after their grade level, I realized I was 
not done.  The United States Power Squadrons 
came to realize that classroom instruction alone does not teach everything you need to know to be 
a safe boater.  So, a hands on instruction curriculum was created to fill that gap.   
 
It comes in four levels – Inland Navigation, Coastal Navigation, Advanced Coastal Navigation, and 
Offshore Navigation.  This is the practical equivalent of Piloting, Advanced Piloting, Junior & Senior 
Navigation.  Remember what you learned in Piloting about doing a running fix?  In the CN pro-
gram, you actually do it on a boat while underway.  You learn docking, run a slalom while on 
plane, anchoring, a pivot turn, man overboard drills, relative bearings, and so on. 
 
The part that is hard to come by is finding a certified instructor to teach and test your boat han-
dling skills.  This past July, on a three-day weekend, a rare BOC instructor certification was held in 
Sturgeon Bay, WI.  The instructors included the director and vice-director for the Midwest Region 
of USPS, a grouping of several districts around Lake Michigan.  Class size was limited.  Only four of 
us were there.  Two of us passed the IN, CN, and ACN practical course.  We have to get CPR, fire 
extinguisher, and other instruction, but the hard part was behind us.  I was one of those two. 
 
Therefore, if you are interested in getting BOC certification, when I finish my paperwork and other 
requirements, I can offer this to anyone who wants it.  Please let me know if you are interested. 

https://us06web.zoom.us/j/86811848950?pwd=cVY2YXF1dGpNS05mZGVVVGJ0ckxOdz09
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Editor and Publisher 
P/D/C Karen D’Amico, AP 
RunningLightsEditor@gmail.com 

  

 Contributing Editors 
   Tom Clark, AP 
   Bridget Doerner, N 
  P/C Ron Zingler, AP 
   Joanne Zingler, AP 
   Stuart Zwang, SN 

 
Photographers 

  P/C Richard Calfa, N  
  P/C Ron Zingler, AP 

 
Production Staff 
 P/C Frank D’Amico, AP 
   

     FROM: 
P/D/C Karen D’Amico, AP 
1240 Bison Lane 
Hoffman Estates, IL 60192 

Be sure to visit our websites: 
 

Skokie Valley Sail & Power Squadron: 
www.skokievalleypowersquadron.org 

District 20:  www.uspsd20Boating.org 

USPS: www.Amer icasBoatingClub.org 

TO: 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 

 

 

Captain Ahab answer:   

card 


